
DKGNA 2020 Testing Season 
 
As the 2019 DKGNA Testing Season comes to an end the Board of Directors is 
already hard at work on the 2020 season.  First we need to establish what dogs we 
have that need to be tested, in what tests, and where are they located.  To that end 
we ask that each DKGNA member ask themselves those three questions and 
provide the information to Jörg Kaltenegger, DKGNA Director of Testing at 
jpkalt@gmail.com. 
 
Additionally, the Board has been inundated with requests to host tests in 2020.  We 
are very excited about the future and our ability to increase our testing schedule.  
We need to both serve our members and be financially responsible.  To that end 
the Board is creating a “Criteria for Hosting a DKGNA Test” which will be 
available by November 1st.  We will be asking that each individual or group that 
wishes to host a DKGNA Test in 2020 review and complete the “Criteria” for 
review by the Board. 
 
The Board will make the decisions on the 2020 tests dates and locations based on 
the feedback from the members on the number of dogs we have to test, in which 
tests, their location, which locations can best serve the members, and the host can 
best serve interest of the members and DKGNA. 
 
Remember, we need to both serve our members and be fiscally responsible to the 
DKGNA.  Please get Jörg the number of dogs you have to test, in which tests 
(Derby, Solms/AZP, VGP, ect.), and your location ASAP. 
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